

COPY FOR YOUR INFORMATION City Services

South Hylton House, Hylton Bank,

Sunderland SR4 0JL

Telephone:

0191 520 5555

Web:

www.sunderland.gov.uk

Date:

2 December 2009

Our Ref:

WM/1/LC/MTH

Yr Ref

This matter is being dealt with by:

Les Clark, Head of Street Scene, South Hylton House, Hylton Bank, tel 0191 561 4501, e-mail les.clark@sunderland.gov.uk

Dear Mr Parker

Thank you for the question submitted to the Washington Area Committee regarding closure of Fatfield Primary School during snowy conditions.

Schools have devolved budgets and gritting and snow clearance is normally a task performed by school caretakers. The decision to close the school is also devolved to the Headteachers.

City Services will assist schools when requested to do so, but it will be after other priorities in the winter maintenance plan are completed. To help access to schools, gritting routes in the winter maintenance plan have been amended and treat roads that pass schools wherever possible.

I hope this answers your question.

Yours sincerely

of Guy

ę les Clark Head of Street Scene

Delivering services for a better future







